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        MTA LEGISLATIVE BRIEF

April 1, 2004

TO:

MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:
ROGER SNOBLE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 
Urgent – Please read immediately

Federal

Van Scoyac Associates, Inc. one of the MTA’s federal advocates in Washington, DC informed me today that a Congressional Subcommittee has requested that the Federal Transit Administration provide a briefing on the Full Funding Grant Agreement (FFGA) for the Eastside Light Rail Line prior to sending the FFGA to the U.S. Congress for the statutory 60-day review period.  This request, which we learned of today, will have the effect of pushing Congressional review of the FFGA beyond June 2nd, which is the date on which the bid documents with Eastside LRT Constructors expire.  In response to this development we will be meeting with representatives of Eastside LRT Constructors tomorrow to ascertain their willingness to extend their bid past the June 2nd deadline.      

We are working with our federal advocates to promptly and appropriately address this last minute development.   I look forward to sharing with you tomorrow the results of our effort to resolve this matter.

If you have any questions concerning this Federal Brief please contact Director of Federal Advocacy in Washington, DC David Kim at (213) 247-6736 or Government Relations Manager for Federal Affairs Raffi Hamparian at (213) 922-3769.
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